
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 26, 2020 

 

 

 

 

Dear Carter Athletic Center Members: 

 

The Carter Athletic Center has been noticeably closed to membership since the beginning of the 

COVID-19 pandemic as we have sought to limit visitors to our school campus.  We have used 

this period of time to assess the financial contributions of the CAC to North Cross as well as the 

role the CAC plays in the mission of the school.  As a result, we have concluded that we will not 

be reopening the Carter Athletic Center to a general membership.  In addition, we will no longer 

be participating in the Silver Sneakers program. 

 

We will, however, continue to use CAC facilities on a rental basis to support programs in our 

community. Specifically, we will continue to make our facilities available to the CCA Marlins 

for pool usage, U Can Dance LLC for dance programs and through Jim Schaefer (Schaefer 

Sports) for pickleball and other racquet sports.  If you are interested in renting facilities, please 

call Tracy Schaefer at 540-989-6641. 

 

We suspended monthly membership payments upon closing last spring but if you pre-paid your 

full annual membership for the 2020 calendar year, Tracy can arrange for your reimbursement.   

 

I don’t imagine this news is a surprise to many but I do recognize it is a significant shift for many 

members.  I apologize for the inconvenience and hope you are able to easily move to another 

athletic facility in town. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Christian J. Proctor, Ph.D. 

Head of School 

North Cross School 
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